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	Purpose/objectives of the mission as per approved TORs

The mission to Tamale aims at supporting and monitoring of the NDPC district orientation activities in Northern region, with particular focus on Green Economy mainstreaming training session (2.5hr on the first day). 

Expected Outputs: 

  1) Monitor and ensure the quality of organization of the district orientation workshop 

  2) Co-moderate Green Economy mainstreaming training session with NDPC facilitators

  3) Provide information and clarification during the Green Economy Q&A session

  4) Provide logistical support to the survey on Green Economy and post-2015 consultation  

  5) Back to Office Report (BTOR) containing lessons learned and recommendations for Green Economy mainstreaming

Mission overview
May 22nd: Travel to Tamale (flight from Accra 06:00) and participate to the workshop

May 23rd: Return to Accra (flight from Tamale 07:35)
Summary of the meetings and observations
The workshop was held with more than 70 participations from districts in the Northern region (district planning officer, budget officer, town planning officer, district director for agriculture/education/health), with the facilitation by four NDPC staffs. The orientation opened with the remarks from the deputy regional minister. Green Economy session was delivered by the NDPC facilitators, jointly with the CARE Adaptation Learning Programme presentation. I supported the discussion afterward by answering to a number of questions from participants to further clarify the concept. 
Some of key questions raised include:

· Conceptual clarification – How is Green Economy different from Sustainable Development, Climate Change Adaptation, Strategic Environment Assessment? 

· Concrete examples – What can be done to promote Green Economy? (Examples discussed: waste management, access to clean energy, tackling logging issue, etc.)
· How can we integrate Green Economy principle into GDP calculation?
· Are there indicators to measure Green Economy progress? 

Overall, the training session was well organized and the facilitator was able to deliver clear messages on Green Economy mainstreaming to MMDA staffs. Also in connection with the training, the questionnaires on Green Economy and post-2015 localization, prepared by UNDP, were distributed to participants for data collection. Participants expressed interests to the new concept and actively involved into discussion. There was also a request for further resources – UNDP-supported Green Economy mainstreaming training manual will be finalized and disseminated soon.  



	Follow-up

· Finalize Green Economy training manual with the consultant 
· Support ongoing district orientation trainings in other regions with MESTI
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